
 
 

A Message From the District Governor 

 

 

Greetings Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos of District 14-C 

Believe it or not we already have a quarter of the Lions Year under our 
belt. The warm summer days are fading away and we are now 
experiencing cooler and shorter days. In some cases this would be a 
sign to get in preparation for hibernation, but not Lions. This is the time 
of year when our Clubs and District becomes very active with Fall 
Festivals, Apple Festivals, Halloween Parades along with so many 
other projects.  
 
The Lions and Leos of District 14-C are doing a fantastic job serving 
their communities. As I get around our District, I am so impressed with 
what you and your clubs are doing in your communities. I am seeing a 

movement with the Clubs aggressively getting exposure in their communities and we are 
starting to see individuals with the same passion for service wanting to join our organization.  
 
Welcome them. 
 
Welcome them all to be part of our service organization that provides the service in their 
community, Your Lions Club! Young, Old, Women, Men, welcome them with open arms so 
we can provide even more service and help more people. I always like to keep things simple, 
like simple phrases, especially the one “Just Ask.” That is all you have to do while you are 
working at a fundraiser, with family, at work, at church with friends. Just Ask if they would like 
to be a Lions Club member. We need to share that feeling you get when you give someone a 
hand up to get them through a rough time or a family that is struggling after a disaster. There 
are a lot of compassionate people in our communities and many times asking them to help 
with our causes will let them know they are not alone and can be part of a fellowship by being 
a Lions Club Member.  
 
I recently attended the USA/Canada Lions Forum which was held in Atlantic City, New Jersey 
this year. Once again District 14-C had an impressive delegation of 13 individuals that 
attended. We had over 90 different seminars to choose from and our delegation came back 
with some new ideas, new products were researched and we all got to see old friends and 
make new ones.  
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If you never attended the USA/Canada Forum, this is great opportunity to get training, meet 
people and just have a fabulous time. I like the fact that you will have the opportunity to see 
Lions from the club level all the way to the Lions International President at the Forum. This 
year we saw 7 Past International Presidents, who are very approachable and want to get to 
know you. If this is not on your bucket list, you may want to think about adding it.  
 
Keep up the fantastic work and Thank You all for everything that you do. “WE SERVE”  
 
Yours in Lionism,                                                                                                                         

Lion Doug Nace                                                                                                                                      

District Governor, District 14-C 
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor 

 
Lions, LEOs of District 14C 
 

What an incredible experience I’ve just returned from—the 

USA/Canada Forum in Atlantic City, NJ! This was my second Forum, 

and once again, it exceeded every expectation. The theme, Servant 

Hero, truly came alive in every session, every event, and in every Lion 

who attended. 

The Forum is not just for leaders or those seeking leadership roles—

it’s for every Lion! It’s a chance to connect with fellow Lions from 

across the continent, learn from inspiring moderators, be moved by 

powerful keynote speakers, explore the exhibit hall, shop in the Forum Store, and most 

importantly, bring home new energy and ideas for our clubs and District. With more than 100 

seminars, our minds were challenged, our spirits lifted, and our toolkits for service expanded. 

One of the most moving moments came from BJ Blahnik and his Leader Dog, Jackson. BJ 

shared his life’s journey with RP, Retinitis Pigmentosa, reminding us to live with an “Attitude 

of Gratitude.” His story of turning negativity into positivity—symbolized by removing rocks 

from a heavy backpack—left not a dry eye in the room. Once again, Leader Dogs 

demonstrated the power to bring light where there was once darkness. 

Our International President, A.P. Singh, urged us to use our “chips of kindness and cards of 

compassion to go to the casinos of LCI and win the jackpot.”  To grow our membership and 

multiply our service. The greater our numbers, the greater our impact on the world! 

I encourage each of you to attend a Forum in the future. It’s four days filled with learning, 

laughter, fellowship, and unforgettable moments. Most of all, it’s a reminder that wherever we 

come from, we are united by one powerful truth: We are SERVANT HEROES! 

We Serve, 

FVDG Patti Wurzbacher 
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A Message From the 2nd Vice District Governor 

 

 
It is an exciting time as we move from summer to fall. As the weather 
changes we are reminded that change happens all the time and as we 
move into October, many changes are happening around us. When 
seasons change each year, some see it as the end to summer with 
lost warmth and time at the beach, while others see it as a wonderful 
array of coming colors and cooler weather with the upcoming holiday 
season. It is similar to someone seeing a glass half full of water, and 
someone else seeing the glass half empty. When someone asks the 
question; “What are Lions” your answer will be based on if you see the 
glass half full or half empty. 
 
Lionism gives us an incredibly unique opportunity with the glass that 
we carry. Consider the water gone from the glass as service 

completed in the past and the remaining water is the service we can do in the future. If we 
are thirsty and drinking water from a glass and need more water, we would just go fill the 
glass back up at a tap. As Lions, we fill the glass back up by knowledge. Knowledge allows 
us to expand our ability to understand more aspects of Lionism and opportunities to provide 
service to our communities and around the world. This knowledge also gives us the ability to 
tell the story of Lionism to others when asked “What are Lions?” This knowledge is the water 
needed to fill our glass backup with more service and more hands to help with future service 
projects.  
 
Lion Lisa and I went to the 2025 USA/Canada Forum in Atlantic City.  We had the opportunity 
to set through numerous training sessions of our choice out of the 100+ breakout sessions. 
We also had the opportunity to meet lions from all over the US, Canada, and Caribbean and 
learn what they do to make a difference in their communities. Walk through the exhibit hall 
talking to vendors about new products and other Lions about future events. Lion Lisa and I 
have enrolled online and worked to complete our bachelor's degrees from Lions University, 
and both received those degrees at the Forum. Forums are much different than the 
International Convention as Forums have a quarter of the people attending, and the Forum is 
much more relaxed with breakout opportunities and chances to talk to other people. 
 
As I journey through this year meeting people, attending meetings and training; I am amazed 
on the information I find out about how much bigger and much more powerful Lions 
International is outside my own little club.  
 
Whether it be taking a course offered by the District through Zoom or classes on Lions 
International there are opportunities to learn more about yourself and Lionism. I challenge all 
Lions in District 14-C to learn one new thing about Lionism each month and enhance your 
ability to not make a difference but Be the Difference. 
 
Yours in Lionism 
2VDG Ray Highlands  
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A Message From IPDG Galen Burkholder 

 

WE SERVE! 

Membership 

1. Membership Districtwide. 
    Continue to bring in new members. 
 
2. Continue to have them participate in District Zoom New 
Member Orientation. 
 
3. Go a step beyond for new members with High Potential—help 
them be Proud Lions. 
 

Seeking this Award does many things: 
• Sponsor and new member work together. 
• New member gets exposed to the fact that Lions is bigger than just the Club they 

just joined. 
 

What is required? 
• Attend a Board Meeting. 
• Visit another Club. 
• Participate in a Club Project. 
• Attend a Zone, Regional or District Function. 
• Invite an approved Proposed Candidate 

to the Club as a Guest 
Then: 

• Both the new member and sponsor complete 
and date a card for these activities. 

• Both cards are signed by the Club Secretary. 
• These cards are submitted to the District Governor. 
• Pins and Certificates are then presented. 

 
We ARE Lions. We Serve. 
Thank you Lions, one and all, for all you do!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Get ready to roar!!! 

 

Mission 1.5 

Mission Possible 

Galen Burkholder 

Immediate Past District Governor 
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DISTRICT INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY & WEBSITE 

 

 

Facebook 

Does your club have a Facebook page? 

How often do you put information on your Facebook page? 

 

Facebook recommends posting at least 6 times a week.  Once a day, Monday through Friday 
and once over the weekend. 

 

Please post something at least once a week on Facebook. So take pictures of everything 
your club is doing and post them with a little description.  People do not realize everything our 

clubs are doing and if you are posting only when you have a special event you are not 
benefiting your club, and the public is not getting the message. 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT OCTOBER IS CYBERAWARENESS MONTH and if you get an email, 
post, or notification that you must click a link to fix; DO NOT CLICK THE LINK, it is most likely 

a scam to take over your page.   

 

Please remember you can send information, photos, or any other details to 
lionsdistrict14C.fb@gmail.com to be considered for the district Facebook page. 

 

  

mailto:lionsdistrict14C.fb@gmail.com
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District 14-C Meetings and Events – October and November 

 

Date Event Time and Location 

October 4  MD 14 Fall Leadership Symposium 9:00 a.m. - PA Lions State 
Office 

October 23  WCC/Zone 2A Meeting 7:00 p.m. - St Matthews 
Evangelical Lutheran Church 

October 30  Global Action Team Meeting 7:00 p.m. - Zoom 

November 8  District 14-C Cabinet Meeting #2 9:30 a.m. - York Springs Fire 
Hall 

November 17  Zone 3B Advisory Meeting 
 
Zone 4A Advisory Meeting 

6:30 p.m. - Pinchot Park 
Lions Hall 
7:00 p.m. - Windsor Lions 
Bldg. 

November 20  Zone 1B Advisory Meeting 6:30 p.m. - Hunterstown 
Diner 

November 24 Zone 1A Advisory Meeting 
 
Zone 4B Advisory Meeting 

6:30 p.m. - Perkins 
Restaurant 
6:30 p.m. - New Freedom 
Community Center 

 

 

District Training Seminars 

New Member Sponsor Responsibilities - Thursday, November 6, 2025 - 7:00 via Zoom 

It is critical that new Lions become active and engaged in their Lions Club. During this 

training, PDG Dennis Cope will present and discuss the expectations of a new member 

sponsors and their role in making sure that new members feel welcome, valued and 

knowledgeable about their Lions club. Click this link to register: Sponsors 

 

New Member Orientation - Thursday, November 13, 2025 -7:00 via Zoom 

New members who have not previously attended a new member orientation session are 

encouraged to attend this meeting. DG Doug Nace and PDG Keith Shoff will present basic 

information about Lions club beyond the club level activities.  Learn about Lions club 

organization and initiatives during the meeting. Click this link to register: New Members 

 

  

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/V0yUh25dT2OxyhBnneuATQ
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/HMPbPrB0QIGIJ1Ub1vfCCg
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2025 – 2026 District 14-C Directory Changes 

New Changes 

Page 46 - Officers listed for Cumberland Crossing Branch should be reversed. Lion Georgia 
Taylor is Branch President and PDG Dan Brant is Branch Secretary. 
 
Page 47 - Add phone number for Carlisle Lions Club President  
Jessie Webb - c: 717-385-0269 
 
Page 53 - Add Larry Simpson as Jefferson Community Lions Club President: 
4925 Smoetown Rd, Glenville PA 17329, 717-229-2396, lps4925@gmail.com. 
 
Page 54 - Add phone number for Mount Holly Springs Lions Club President Charles Chenot - 
c: 717-943-7418. 
 
Page 59 - Change phone number for Upper Adams Lion Club President Erma Weikert to  
c: 717-586-1808 
 

Previously Reported Changes 

Pages 30, 31, 32, 33, 34, 36, 41 and 89 - Change the email address for PDG Dan Brant to: 

danbrant44@gmail.com. 

Page 50 - Change phone number for Fairfield Lions Club President Douglas Kump to 717-

398-5931 

Page 55 - Add name and contact information of the President of New Cumberland Area Lions 

Club:  

Christopher Semoff, 1018 Swarthmore Road, New Cumberland PA 17070, c: 717-443-

1576, sbr001@comcast.net 

Page 61 - Change the email address for York Springs Lions Club President Robert McGinnis 

to: bobmcginnisjr@aol.com. 

Page 90 - Change the email address for Mike Fenicle to: mikefen1965@aol.com. 

 

To secure an electronic version of the directory, email a request to PDG Dennis Cope 

at dennis.cope@icloud.com, or download it from the district website. 

 

  

mailto:lps4925@gmail.com
mailto:danbrant44@gmail.com
mailto:sbr001@comcast.net
mailto:bobmcginnisjr@aol.com
mailto:mikefen1965@aol.com
mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
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District Governor Visits – September and October 

Date Club 

October 1  Plainfield - 6:30 p.m. 

October 2  East Prospect - 6:30 p.m. 

October 7  York Springs & Golden Eagle Leo Club - 6:30 p.m. 

October 9  Dover - 6:15 p.m. 

October 13  West Shore - 6:30 p.m. (tentative) 

October 15  York White Rose - 1:00 p.m. 

October 16  Shippensburg - 6:00 p.m. 

October 21 Shewsbury Area Centennial – Noon 
Fairfield – 5:30 p.m. 

October 22  Jacobus Area Lioness - 6:30 p.m. 

October 23  Jacobus - 6:30 p.m. 

October 28  Dallastown (Lions and Leos) - 6:30 p.m. 

November 3 Apple City Leo Club - 2:45 p.m. 

November 4 New Freedom – 6:30 p.m. 

November 5 Hanover West Manhein Twp. – 6:30 p.m. 

November 11 Arendtsville – 6:30 p.m. 

November 13 Susquehanna – 6:30 p.m. 

November 18 Stewartstown – 6:30 p.m. 

November 25 Jacksonville – 6:30 p.m. 
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District Governor Visits Clubs 

 

DG Dough poses with Red Lion Club President John Krantz and FVDG Patti Wurzbacher 

 

On September 2nd DG visited Mechanicsburg where he received a donation from 
Mechanicsburg Club President Coco Houghtaling. 
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Available to Speak at Your Club 
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13 
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       York Springs Lions Club 

Apple Food Trailer Event 

At Peter’s Fruit Stand 

10540 Carlisle Pike 

Gardners, PA  17324 

(located between York Springs & Mt. Holly Springs on Rt. 94) 

Apple Event 

Featured Items: 

Apple Crisp & Fruit Sundaes 

Sat., October 4th, 10 AM – 5 PM 

Sun., October 5th, 10 AM –5 PM 
 

Hot Dogs, Hot Sausages, Hamburger BBQ, French Fries,  
Ice Cream, Pie, & Sundaes, & Drinks  

 

 
Support your local York Spring Lions 
who support our local communities!! 
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Shrewsbury Hosts Carnival for Penn Mar 

 

  
 

The Shrewsbury Club hosted a carnival for the clients of the Penn Mar Organization. 

Shrewsbury Lions who made this event a huge success were Amandy Felty, Pat Lefleur, 

Paula Schultz, Preston Gaylor, Renee Edwards, Dan Sipe, Walter Majerowicz. The festivities 

included a Dunk Tank, Cotton Candy, Hot Dogs, Games, Sundae Bar, Face Painting, and the 

local Fire Department and Police Department. The clients were so happy they wanted to 

know when next year’s carnival is happening. 

  



16 
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Lions Receive Degrees  

Lion Lisa Highlands and SVDG Ray Highlands received their Bachelor's Degree, and FVDG 

Patti Wurzbacher received her Master's Degree from Lions University at the USA /Canada 

Forum in Atlantic City, NJ on Saturday, September 21, 2025.  

 

L to R: Lion Lisa Highlands, SVDG Ray Highlands, and FVDG Patti Wurzbacher 

 

Submitting a Picture to the Newsletter? 

 

Pictures of events and action are always better than posed pictures. 

Make sure that you submit the names of the people in the photo if it’s a posed picture. 
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Mechanicsburg Supports Students with Operation Wildcat 
 
In the spring of 2006, the Mechanicsburg Area School District PTOs and Parent Advisory 
Committee members began Operation Wildcat to help local students and families in need. 
In August, the Lions Club of Mechanicsburg donated 802 School Supplies to Operation 
Wildcat. Not only did the donation include typical school supplies, 15 lunch boxes were in the 
mix of items. Our club never fails to step up to the plate and deliver on needs in the 
community! 
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Paws for Thought 

By LD Puppy Raiser Robbie Teal 

 

FLD Stella is growing so fast. It is hard to believe she will be 8 months old on October 4th. 

She is 68.8 pounds, bright and beautiful. She has gone camping, meet our new district 

Governor, and participated in our local car show at the VFW. It is starting to get harder to find 

new experiences for her. She knows sit and down, and has accomplished learning left and 

right turn, back up, around, and of course forward. Lion Vera has taken her to church for trivia 

night and she was a prefect little lady. If any clubs are interested in having Stella, Vera and 

myself come to a meeting, please let contact me at Beerbaroness.rt@gmail.com.  

My 6 year old Granddaughter loves handling FLD Stella, and she does it very well. We even 

spent some time at the local library with Stella. Although Stella got bored while we were 

reading and took a cat nap. 

  
 

 

                       

  

mailto:Beerbaroness.rt@gmail.com


20 
 
 

Yorktowne Promotes Service to Community 

 

The Yorktowne Lions Branch Club had an excellent display at the SpiriTrust Lutheran Health 

Fair in York on September 23, 2025.  PDG Shirley Starner along with members of the club 

answered questions and informed residents of what the Yorktowne Lions do in the 

community.  More importantly they were accepting new member applications and had a 

professional two table display along with their banner and video display of what their club 

does. Pictured are members of the Yorktowne Lions Branch Club that were manning the 

booth. 
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Plainfield Awards Local Merchant for Service 

 

Over the past number of years (too many to count), the Country Butcher Shop in Plainfield 

has helped the Plainfield Lions Club in many ways, especially during the club’s fundraising 

efforts and its annual picnic. In addition, the business has helped Lions District 14C, Zone 2A, 

by allowing them the use of their grounds for their annual Bake Sale, held on the Saturday of 

Labor Day weekend. Last week, the Lions Club presented the business with an Appreciation 

Award plaque thanking them for all of their help. Scott Leidigh, president of the Plainfield 

Club, presented the plaque to Jen Spahr from Country Butcher Shop. 

 

L to R: Ron Garman, Zone 2A Chari, Jen Spahr, President Scott Leidigh 
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New Freedom Displays at Festival 

 

The New Freedom Club volunteered at a booth at our local New Freedom Heritage Festival 

on Saturday, September 20, 2025. They sold brooms, talked about Lions, and handed out 

cards to attendees about their upcoming Pumpkin Patch on October 4th. 

 
L to R: Lions Ken Varteresian and John Willard 

 

 
The club’s unofficial mascot, Cash.  
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Mechanicsburg Provides Service to Breast Cancer Charity 

 

Pink Hands of Hope is a thrift store and non-profit organization dedicated to supporting 

women battling breast cancer in Central Pennsylvania.  During September, The Lions Club of 

Mechanicsburg provided a Day of Service. Some volunteers worked to clear, weed, and 

refresh the flower beds. The day also included tasks to tag items, organize and re-label bins, 

and move equipment and supplies to a trailer. 
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The Deadline for the November Issue is October 23rd 

Newsletter Guidelines: 

• Articles should be Word or PDF documents.  

• Send all pictures separately and send the originals, not copies downloaded from 

Facebook or social media. This helps me resize and re-render them to fit our 

guidelines.  

• Pictures should be JPG or PNG files.  

• Include the names of everyone in the picture. Pictures without identifying information 

will be the first ones cut for space. 

• Tell us something about the event or organization you’re supporting. The more 

information you provide, the better chance of your article being included. 

• You MUST include your name and the name of your club in the email submission. This 

isn’t related to size requirements but ensures your email will be read. Emails that 

contain nothing but an attachment often get sent to a Spam folder or blocked 

altogether. By putting your name in the email, I also have someone to contact if I have 

questions.  

• Flyers, posters, and brochures cannot be more than one page. You may send a longer 

piece, but it will be cut down to be only one page and it’s always better if the 

submitting club makes those changes instead of me.  

 

Submit articles to the following email: 

district14cnewsletter@gmail.com 

Thank you all for all of the great submissions!  

Carl Birkmeyer 

Newsletter Editor 

  

mailto:district14cnewsletter@gmail.com
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The ABCs of LCIF 
PDG Keith Shoff 

 

Welcome to Fall - the leaves will soon be turning, but in the meantime, my yard is currently 
full of acorns. Did you know that acorns can be ground into a gluten-free flour for baking 
bread, pastries, and pancakes, or processed into a coarse-ground meal for grits and 
porridge? Acorn flour can be incorporated into pasta, stews, and curries, or used as a 
substitute for hominy in dishes like pozole and the flour can also be roasted and brewed 
into a coffee-like beverage. Quite a versatile little nut that we don’t give much thought to.  
 
LCIF is another versatile tool designed to help us, Lions, to serve the world. As the 
charitable arm of Lions International, it can support large-scale humanitarian initiatives like 
Lions Quest, which offers youth development programs, or programs focused on areas like 
diabetes, vision care, and environmental stewardship, and yes, disaster related programs as 
well. LCIF provides grants to Lions clubs and Districts to empower them to implement these 
programs and address community needs worldwide. District Governor Doug is 
encouraging all his Cabinet members to donate to LCIF, as he himself does. 
Remember, donations of any size are appreciated, both by individuals and by Clubs. 
Money sent in and designated to either “Empowering Service Fund” or “Disaster Relief 
Fund” are available to be used for Melvin Jones Fellowships and in addition, our new 
International President, A.P. Singh is continuing the limited-edition Presidential 
Supporter Pins for a one-time donation. I now have these pins in my possession, so let 
me know if you’re interested in one or all.  
 

 
Bronze Pin 

US $50 - $99.99 

 
Silver Pin 

US $100 - $199.99 

 
Gold Pin 

US $200 and above 
 
When donating to your Foundation, checks should be made out to “LCIF” in whatever 
amount you wish to donate. You can personally send the check to LCIF, but better yet, let me 
send it in and I will see to it that you get any and all recognition for your donation.  
 
Thank You for donating to YOUR Foundation !!! 
  

https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=60ddcbf7b678fd31&rlz=1C1GCEA_enUS1044US1044&sxsrf=AE3TifNAROB3QDZa1pN2hCs3NbaPPkVxXQ:1758650544910&q=Lions+Quest&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiuvY3ou--PAxU7LVkFHdAqDykQxccNegUI-gEQAQ
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District Disaster Relief Program 

Take a minute and check out this month’s focuses.   
They could save you or your club money and time. 

October is  

• Cybersecurity Awareness Month  
o If you get an email that looks questionable, don’t respond to it, and do not click 

unknown links in emails. 
▪ Check the email address of the sender – Scam artist will use the same 

information to try and trick you. 

• Carlislelionray@comcast.net – real 

• carlislelionray@gmail.com – fake/spam 
▪ Scammers will use the identity of those who are in the public’s eye and 

every year the District Governors email address is spoofed.  Spoofing is 
different than being hacked.  Spoofing is when the email above for 
gmail.com is used but your home computer shows the name you know.  
Most people will read the first part and not recognize the difference 
between Gmail verses Comcast and will respond to the scam.  Read the 
email and if in doubt, do not respond. 

o It most likely is spam or a hoax if: 
▪ You are asked to respond only by email  
▪ Request you send bitcoin or gift cards 
▪ Is an emergency needing your attention immediately  
▪ Sudden notification that you owe money or are in legal trouble that 

requires payment. 
 

• National Fire Prevention Week – Oct 5-11 
o On an average more than 3,500 people die in fires in the U.S. annually.  2021-

2023 the average was over 4,300 people dying in fires each year in the U.S. 
 

• Great ShakeOut – Earthquake Drills – Oct 16 
Myth: Earthquakes only happen on the west coast  
Truth: They can occur any place at any time. 
 
Myth: Earthquakes east of the Mississippi River are not a big deal because they 
are smaller. 
Truth: Smaller earthquakes on the east coast cause more damage because of the 
density of the ground.  5.8 Magnitude in 2011 was felt as fare away as Boston and 
caused millions of dollars of damage all up and down the east coast to include 15 
million in damage to the Washington Monument.   

 
If you have questions or want to learn more; please reach out to the DRP Chairperson, Ray 

Highlands at carlislelionray@comcast.net. 
  

https://www.cisa.gov/national-cyber-security-awareness-month
mailto:Carlislelionray@comcast.net
https://www.nfpa.org/events/fire-prevention-week
https://www.shakeout.org/
mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
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Mechanicsburg Provides Service to One80 Ministries 
 
One80 Ministries offers support by assisting with everyday necessities, hoping to relieve 

some of the financial stress carried by individuals and their families.  The Lions Club of 

Mechanicsburg recently rolled up their sleeves and warmed hearts—and stomachs—during a 

successful community service project at One80 Ministries' Friday Giveaway. The event 

offered more than just a hot meal—it provided a sense of comfort and community to those in 

need. 
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Susquehanna Lions Honors 60 Year Membership 

 

Susquehanna Lion Club Members Past President Stan Feree, Lion Rich Heilman and Past 

President Randy Lowe constructed a memorial at the Susquehanna Club's Lions Den facility 

dedicated to honoring the Susquehanna Lions with sixty-year memberships. Lions 

memorialized are Past President Harold Lowe and Past President Bill Schaeffer. 

 

 

  



29 
 
 

Shippensburg Supports the Library 
 

 
 

Shippensburg Lions Club President Brian Beidel presents a $2,500 check to Samantha 
McCulloch, Director of the Coy Public Library to offset expenses on the new Library Square 
Stage. 
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Plainfield Awards Lion of the Year 
 

 
 
In September, the Plainfield Club named Lion Lisa Shade as their 2024 – 2025 Lion of the 
Year, which ended on June 30, 2025. Lisa was instrumental in starting a new fundraising 
project for the club, participated in the Adopt-A Highway project that the club performs in the 
Plainfield area, and served as the liaison between the club and the caterer for the club’s 2 
dinner meetings. She also helped with the club’s preparation and distribution of fruit baskets 
during Christmas. Lisa designed many of the club’s posters used during their fundraising 
efforts. Lisa, shown on the right in the picture, received her award from Ron Garman, left, the 
President of the Plainfield Club during the 2024 – 2025 club year. 
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New Member Club Sponsor 

Rodney Highlands  Carlisle Raymond Highlands 

Laura Shotto Carlisle Raymond Highlands 

Dustin Shotto  Carlisle Laura Shotto 

Jock Alfieri  Mechanicsburg  Vicki Alfieri 

Candace Brockmole  Mechanicsburg  Patti Clark 

Dean Brockmole  Mechanicsburg  Patti Clark 

Susan Dye  Plainfield  Stanley Dye 

Deidre Lockhart  Shippensburg  Lisa Kemp 

 

 

 
 

Deceased Member Club Years of Service 

Beverly Reindollar  Jacobus Lioness 5 

 

The 2025 Necrology Service video is available for viewing on the District’s YouTube site. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RGK_Eti9x14
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